TOWN OF HAYMARKET, VIRGINIA 22069 CHARTERED 1799 COUNTY OF PRINCE WILLIAM

HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING - MAY 2, 1994

MAYOR

COUNCIL MEMBERS

John Kapp

Steve Bean Sam Crouch Ron Hancock Dottie Leonard Fred Price James Shepard

The May 2, 1994 meeting of the Haymarket Town Council began at 7:30 p.m. Mayor Kapp led the prayer and the pledge of allegiance. Roll call found all members present.

Councilman Hancock moved to dispense with the reading of the April 4, 1994 Town Council minutes. Councilman Shepard seconded the motion. All were in favor. The motion carried.

PLANNING COMMISSION

Councilman Price reported the following for the Planning Commission:

The Planning Commission recommended approval for the sign Permit Application for the "Welcome Disney" office.

HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Sarah Turner, Chairman of the Historical Commission wished all Council Members well in the upcoming election and thanked the Council for their support.

BUSINESS LICENSES

Crouch's Garage

Vice Mayor Bean moved to approve a business license for Crouch's Garage. Councilman Hancock seconded the motion. Councilman Crouch abstained. The motion carried.

TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES May 2, 1994 PAGE TWO OF FOUR

Adrienne Crafton-Masterson Real Estate

Councilman Shepard moved to approve a business license for Adrienne Crafton-Masterson. Councilwoman Leonard seconded the motion. All were in favor. The motion carried.

Mary Lou Scarbrough

Councilwoman Leonard moved to approve a business license for Mary Lou Scarbrough. Councilman Price seconded the motion. All were in favor. The motion carried.

Jean's Used Things

Councilwoman Leonard moved to approve a business license for Jean's Used things. Councilman Crouch seconded the motion. Councilman Hancock opposed the motion. The motion carried.

Lane's Motors

Councilman Price moved to approve a business license for Lane's Motors. Councilwoman Leonard seconded the motion. Councilman Hancock opposed the motion. The motion carried.

DEMOLITION PERMIT

A request for a demolition permit was submitted by the new owners of the late Mayor Muriel Gilbertson's property located at 15101 Washington Street. Councilman Hancock moved to table approval of the permit application for 30-days until the next Town Council Meeting to be held on June 6, 1994 in order to give the Town enough time to review the application. Vice Mayor Bean seconded the motion. All were in favor. The motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS

Cluster Building

Vice Mayor Bean moved to deny adding a Cluster Building provision to the Town's Zoning Ordinance at this time. Councilman Crouch seconded the motion. Four Councilmembers were for the motion. Two Councilmembers were against it. The motion carried.

TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES May 2, 1994 PAGE THREE OF FOUR

Housekeeping

Councilman Price moved to table the amendments to the Town's Zoning Ordinance with regards to the existing B-2 district. Councilwoman Leonard seconded the motion. All were in favor. The motion carried.

Delinquent Real Estate Taxes

Vice Mayor Bean moved to allow the Town Attorney to attempt to collect past due taxes by means of legal action. Councilman Crouch seconded the motion. All were in favor. The motion carried.

BUDGET MEETING

A budget meeting will be held on Thurs. May 5, 1994 at 7:30 p.m.

PROCLAMATION

Councilwoman Leonard moved to adopt the proclamation establishing the month of May as Motorcycle Awareness Month. James Shepard seconded the motion. All were in favor. The motion carried.

POLICE REPORT

Sergeant Billy Tatum advised Council on the following:

- Disney has established its security forces on its property and has provided the Haymarket Police Department with radios so that they may be called in to assist when needed.
- 2) Sergeant Tatum offered to put up an "after hours" mailbox at Town Hall, for those individuals who need to get information to the Police Department or the Town Clerk/Council outside the regular office hours. This mailbox would have a lock on it for security purposes.
- 3) The new guns have been ordered and are expected to arrive shortly.
- 4) Brian Tatum is attending the Academy and enjoying it.
- 5) Sergeant Tatum, Officer Bockey and Brian Tatum have "qualified" with the new guns.

TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES May 2, 1994 PAGE THREE OF FOUR

ADJOURNMENT

At 8:47 pm, with no further business to be discussed, Councilman Shepard moved to adjourn. Vice Mayor Bean seconded the motion. All were in favor. The motion carried.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY:

D. Khoury

Town Clerk

APPROVED BY:

John R. Kapp

Mayor